Leadership Council Minutes
 January 25, 2017
Present: Chancellor Andrew Leavitt, Stephen Bentivenga, Scott Beyer, Irma Burgos, Jamie Ceman, Carmen Faymonville, Chuck Hermes, Charlie Hill, Sue Jaeke, Colleen McDermott for John Koker, Karl Loewenstein,  Ameerah McBride, Kate McQuillan, Anne Milkovich, Brandon Miller, Art Munin, Leslie Neal-Boyan, JoAnn Rife, Darryl Sims, Matt Suwalski, Laurie Textor, Carleen Vande Zande, Lori Worm, Greg Wypiszynski, Fredrick Yeo
Absent:    Courtney Bauder, Barbara Beuscher, Austyn Boothe, Marci Hoffman, Alexander Novak, Lane Earns 

Guests:    Nathan Stuart, Alex Hummel, Sabrina Johnson
I. Call to order:  Kate McQuillan called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.

II. HR Updates 
1. Salary Equity Study Review – This round is nearly complete; just Instructional Academic Staff yet to finish, and they are estimated to be complete by the beginning of February.  It was noted that the Merit piece was not part of this cycle.
2. Voluntary Retirement Incentive Options Program Update – Handout showed that 255 employees were eligible and 111 have shown interest.  

3. AVC Textor also reported that Page Up will be going live soon and reminded everyone that all searches will be using this process. 
III. Living Healthy Clinic – Dean Neal-Boylan - A background on the clinic was shared along with an estimated budget for the staffing to run it. Location, usage, continuation, and prioritization amongst other campus requests were discussed.
IV. Litigation Hold – Kate McQuillan – The Department of Justice has given a Hold to System, noting we are not to get rid of any related documents, even if they go further back that the regular records management schedule. Staff and Supervisors that need to be aware have been contacted and proper procedures will be followed.
V. Items from the floor –
1. HLC has been made aware of the investigation and will still proceed with the visit scheduled for April.

2. Reminder that the next Breakfast Forum is scheduled for February 1st.

3. OSA is drafting a resolution related to a weapon storage facility request.
4. JoAnn Rife reported that parking lots 8, 35, & 40 will be closing soon.  These are the parking lots that we had contracted out from Axel-Tech and that agreement has come to an end.

5. Ameerah McBride reported, as a committee member on the Headstart Advisory Board, that they will be celebrating their 50th year this year!   She noted that the founder, Sheryl William, passed away last year and she was also one of the first African American employees on our campus in the 1960’s. The celebration will also serve as a way to commemorate her!
6. Brandon Miller reported that the Chancellor has approved the purchase of a CRM, which will be going live on January 31st.  Brandon gave a huge thank you to committee that did all the work and preparation to get to this point.

7. JoAnn Rife and Lori Worm were both thanked for their work on the renewing the lease for the boys and girls club.

8. The week of February 6th, some staff from the EAB will be on campus meeting with certain administration and groups.

9. Chancellor welcomed AVC Carmen Faymonville, the new staff member in the Provost Office replacing Jenny Watson.
VI. Announcements

VII. Next meeting is scheduled for February 8th, 2017 in Reeve 306
VIII. Adjourned by Chancellor Leavitt at 3:07 p.m.






Respectfully submitted,  





April Dutscheck         
